
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
 My name is Chris Endres and I am the Head Coach of the Boys Golf Team at Boulder Creek HS in 
Anthem, Arizona. I am also a Class A PGA Member and Player Development Professional at Anthem 
G&CC. I have known Daniel Thomas since he arrived in Anthem shortly before the start of the 2022 high 
school golf season. It quickly became obvious that Daniel was an extremely talented young golfer as well 
as a fine young man. Daniel became a mainstay in the starNng lineup his freshman year and has only 
solidified his posiNon as the leader of the team ever since. He was co-MVP in 2023 and unanimous MVP 
this past 2024 season. Daniel also competes regularly outside the high school season against the top 
players in the state, conNnually gaining valuable experience that will prepare him to immediately 
contribute to any university team fortunate enough to have him on their roster. 
 
 As an instructor, I am extremely impressed with Daniel’s swing fundamentals and pracNce habits. 
His swing is very simple and repeatable, which makes him a solid ball striker able to handle all types of 
weather condiNons. He has well above average length and a deT touch around the greens. He will only 
get beUer in both areas as he matures. The simplicity of his swing makes him resistant to the ups and 
downs many players his age experience, his scoring consistency is undoubtedly one of his biggest assets.  
 
 Daniel has also grown into a leadership role in his three years at Boulder Creek. He is liked and 
respected by his teammates and is a solid student that has had zero eligibility issues in his Nme at BC. I 
can’t imagine he would have any academic issues at the next level.  
 
 Please feel free to contact me anyNme to discuss Daniel’s Nme at Boulder Creek or if you have 
any quesNons regarding this leUer. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
Chris Endres 
Cendres60@gmail.com 
623 826-3511 


